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HELD AT:  Trenton Township Maintenance and Office Building, 15495 Hartford Road,   
   Sunbury, OH  43074 
 
ROLL CALL: Chairman Almendinger called meeting to order.  Roll Call:  Richard Fisher – here, Mark 

Almendinger – here, and Kevin Justice – here. 
 
MINUTES:  Fiscal Officer read minutes of March 6, 2024 and March 19, 2024 meeting. 
    Motion to approve:  Justice   

Second:  Fisher 
    Vote: all -yes, motion carried.    
 
BILLS:   Motion to pay bills:  Fisher   

Second:  Justice 
    Vote: all - yes, motion carried. 
MANAGEMENT 
REPORT:  Trustees signed Management Report dated April 3, 2024 
 
PUBLIC 
PARTICIPATION:  Doug Reidel from the Delaware County Engineer’s Office reported that they are closing  

Hartford Road to install a new box culvert and it will be closed for about 6 weeks.  They 
will let us know timeline.   
He asked us to think about what we would want to do for our OPWC monies.  
Almendinger will follow up.  Justice told Almendinger that the OPWC monies could be 
used to widen the Stockwell Road hill. 
There is a meeting in which the Trustees are invited at Johnston regarding the input of 
SR 37 and increased traffic. 
An AG Certificate was applied for by Kendra Jarrell at 12438 Hartford Road on 8 acres. 

  
BSTG FIRE 
DEPARTMENT:   Fisher reported there being 125 calls in February  with 22 being in Trenton.  Joel  

Hubbard has been given a conditional offer for firefighter.  They spent $18K on turnout  
gear.  Fisher thought the architect’s plan was a good one.  Justice noticed that 58% of  
their runs are EMS. 
 

COMPREHENSIVE 
PLANNING:  Almendinger spoke about the TIF and JEDD as different types of vehicles to help slow  

down the annexation of Trenton Township.  He said that Galena’s septic is 750,000 
gallons a day once upgrade has been finished.  There will service the 350 homes on 
Sunbury Road by Sage Creek.  

ZONING 
INSPECTOR 
REPORT:  Dattilo reported that he had attended Trenton, Comprehensive Plan, and DRPC 

meetings.  There will be a BZA conditional use hearing on April 16. 
Mrs. Hoover was in attendance checking on the Miller property issues.  She said that  
they have moved into barn and AEP reinstalled.  Mike will talk to Vince about if we can 
do anything. 
Motion to receive Zoning Inspector Report:  Fisher  

Second:  Justice 
    Vote: all - yes, motion carried. 
 
CEMETERY:  Any equipment Issues?  No  Barney received estimates for the front door concrete  

work.  DA Dandrea Concrete for $1220. And V & B Concrete for $1500.  Fisher motioned  
to have Dandrea Concrete complete the concrete work for $1220.   

Second:  Justice  
Vote:  all - yes, motion carried. 

   There was one funeral for Buddy Townley.  
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ROADS:   Any equipment Issues?  No  Barney had Wells Septic and Drain try and open and  

locate a culvert pipe at the intersection of Boston Road and Ross Road.  Barney will wait  
until later this summer to repair. 

   
RECYCLING:  Barney reported that the recycling was on schedule. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:   Almendinger reported attending the Health Department 26th annual meeting in new  

facility.  
 
ADJOURN:  Motion to adjourn: Fisher   

Second:  Justice          
Vote:  all - yes, motion carried. 

 
 


